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Supported Mission Works 

Office Staff 

Gina Talbott Stephanie Freeze 

 

Gary Erwin Mark Freeman Nathan Ingram Flo Mata 

Butch Merriman John Rowe Elton Stubblefield Raymond Walker 

Elders 

Deacons 

Administration Joel Blake 

Audio/Visual & Media Mark Jetton, Gary LeMaire 

Building & Grounds Ken Purvis & Doug Tucker 

Children’s Programs Richard Hyde 

Communication Anthony Dozier 

Education Matt Fitzgerald, Quinn Tolbert & Morgan Whatley 

Family Life Center Chris Davis 

Fellowship Tim Riggs 

Finance Jeff Fleming & Brandon Smith 

Foreign Missions Paul Gidden & Bobby Hulett 

Greeting & Welcome Center Ben Brockman & Michael Matheidas 

Involvement Brian Lee 

Local Evangelism Troy Conrad & Chuck Bryant 

Special Ministries Dan Gray  

Sharing Bradley Welborn & Kyle Gordley 

Ushers Kermit Brooks 

Visitor Contacts James Young 

Worship Scott Blake, Joey Dawson, Bill Malone & Brant Mathis 

Youth Matt Hemphill & Terence O’Connor 

Ministers 

Pulpit Ken Stegall kstegall@woodlandoaks.org 

Youth Chris Tomberlin chris.tomberlin@woodlandoaks.org 

Supported Children’s Homes 

Ron Clayton India 

Tyrone Mynhier South Sudan 

Benin School of Preaching West Africa 

Mission Printing Arlington, Texas 

Pat Scheaffer  Adventures in Missions 

Steve Austin Texas International Bible Institute 

Ralph Williams Instructor-Bear Valley Institute Extension School Program 

Arms of Hope 
Cherokee Home for Children 
Children’s Homes of Lubbock 

 

Olive Branch Ministries—Peru 
Sunny Glen Children’s Home 
Hannah’s Hope—Cambodia 

THOSE CHOSEN TO SERVE TODAY 

July 26, 2015 Morning Service Evening Service 

Hosts 
Karen Hopper 
Lisa Geerman 

Karen Hopper 
Lisa Geerman 

Sound Booth Sound Personnel Sound Personnel 

Song Leader Sonny Taylor Sonny Taylor 

First Prayer Cleo Tarver John Charleston 

Communion 
Coordinator 

Robert McDougal Robert McDougal 

Communion Prayer Matt Fitzgerald Steve & Jace Aloway 

Second Prayer & 
Scripture Reading 

Greg Mize Ken Purvis 

Closing Remarks John Rowe John Rowe 

Nursery Allison Hutchings/Elise Fair  

Lead Coordinator Joel Blake Joel Blake 

Schedule of Services 

Sunday 

9:00 AM Bible Classes (offered for all ages) 

10:15 AM Morning Worship Assembly 

6:00 PM Evening Assembly 

Tuesday 

9:30 AM Ladies’ Bible Class (off for summer) 

6:45 PM Young Professionals’ Bible Study 

Wednesday 

7:00 PM Bible Class 

Thursday 

10:00 AM Community Bible Class 

Sunday, July 19, 2015 

9:00 AM Bible Class 358 

10:15 AM Worship 487 

6:00 PM Worship 267 

Contribution $21,117.20 

Wednesday, July 22, 2015 

7:00 PM Bible Class 278 

Where to find us: 

7300 Crownridge Drive, The Woodlands, TX 77382 

Phone/Voicemail: (936)273-0010 

Email: information@woodlandoaks.org 

Check out our website for more information at www.woodlandoaks.org 

July 26, 2015 

 

APPROPRIATE . . . TO WORSHIP GOD 

As director of Christian youth camps for over twenty years, I could write a 

book about problems I was required to handle. Some of them were          

humorous (after enough time passed); others were not. Some were          

perennial. They came up year after year. One such problem was clothing—

especially with the young ladies. For some reason, there were always some 

young ladies who wanted to show as much of their body unclothed as they 

could get by with. 

I realize that this wording causes indignation on the part of some—

particularly the young ladies and [some of] their mothers. Frankly, I was  

always surprised and baffled by some mothers who angrily defended their 

daughter’s right to wear revealing clothes. Others didn’t surprise me because 

the mothers themselves also wore similar clothing.   

I’m going to take the risk of speaking to you from a man’s—and a father of 

four daughters’—perspective:  

Am I aware of how difficult it is to find modest, stylish clothes for girls?   

Yes . . . at least as much as any guy who absolutely detests shopping can be. 

Am I aware that hemlines and necklines go up and down with fashion 

trends? Yes. Have I endured crying and begging from my daughters over my 

insistence that they not wear an article of clothing that I considered to be 

immodest? Yes. Yes. Yes! 

We commonly make jokes about how men can’t understand women, right? 

And, to a large degree, it’s true. Ladies, you are quick to remind us guys of 

that fact. But whether you believe it or not, the opposite is also true. There 

are things about the way a guy thinks that make no sense to you. But that 

doesn’t change the reality. You may think it’s foolish . . . childish . . .                     

immature. Maybe you’re right. But he feels the same about how you think! 

I’m not going to attempt to solve this million-piece-puzzle in a church      

bulletin  article! But I am going to say, “Wives . . . daughters . . . listen to 

your dad on this. I know you think he doesn’t understand, but the truth is, 

he understands more than you do on this topic. And someday you’ll realize 

that.”   

It is extremely embarrassing to have to approach someone and tell them that 

their clothes are inappropriate. It’s much easier on everyone (including you) 

if you will “take the hint” and wear modest clothing . . . and must I say it—

especially to church assemblies! Mothers, everyone depends on you to dress 

modestly and to ensure that your daughters do also. If you are uncertain 

about a particular item of clothing, ask your husband. (And DON’T say, 

“Does this make me look fat?”) 

No one wants to come up with a dress code. The Bible does that for us. It 

says that a Christian woman’s entire life (including what she wears) should 

reflect the following: “purity, reverence, modesty, decency and propriety . . .        

appropriate for women who profess to worship God.” See I Peter 3:1-6 &     

I Timothy 2:9.     

And, for the record . . . I’m not your enemy. I know some of how Paul must 

have felt as he was concluding a particularly difficult letter to those he loved 

in Galatia—“Have I now become your enemy by telling you the truth?” 

- Ken Stegall 

Servant Minister  Visitation—Hospital/Shut-Ins Tom Herrick 

Eastern European Missions Biblical Institute of Central America 

Bible Class Coordinators 

Cradle Roll Jean Erwin 

Pre-School & Elementary  

Youth Matt Hemphill 

Adult Cleo Tarver 



Announcements 

 

We invite you to join any of our Adult Bible Classes: 

“The Boldness of Faith: A study of Amos” by Scott Logan 
Location: Chapel Center Auditorium 
 
“A Study of I Timothy” by Mickey Alford and Morgan Whatley 
(20s & 30s i.e. TNT) 
Location: Worship Center Room 101 (Please Note: Classroom Change) 
 
“Fishers of Men” by Mark Freeman and Raymond Walker 
(Singles & Young Professionals) 
Location: Education Center Room B107 
 
“Studies in Luke and Acts” by Pedro Salazar, Rick Medford and Flo Mata 
(Spanish Speaking Class) 
Location: Education Center Library (2nd Floor) 
 
“How We Got the Bible” 
by Marty Miller 
Location: Worship Center Room 102 (Please Note: Classroom Change) 

W 
elcome to Woodland Oaks Church of Christ. We are       hon-
ored you chose to worship with us this morning. Please complete the at-

tendance card in the pew in front of you and place it in the     contribution 
plate. Thank you for visiting us today! We look forward to meeting you! 

JULY SHARING PANTRY: Baking Mixes 

Cake & Cookie Mixes, Canned Frosting, Brownies, etc. 

Please leave donations in the stairwell of the Education Center. 

August 2-6 BASIC Mission Tour 
August 4 Men’s Luncheon at Wings N More 
August 6  Community Bible Class Potluck and Game Day 
August 16  Visitor Luncheon 
August 23  Heart of God Bible Challenge Celebration Night 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Monday 2:00 p.m. BASIC Open Gym 
 5:30 p.m. BASIC Jabberwacky at Westside 
Tuesday 10:00 a.m. BASIC Canoeing and Brown Bag Lunch 
 6:45 p.m. Young Professionals’ Bible Study 
Wednesday 7:00 p.m. Young Men Lead Singing 
  Bible Class: “Peter” with John Helbig 
Thursday  10:00 a.m. Community Bible Class 
 12:00 p.m. Golden Agers Lunch Bunch at Raising Cane’s 
Friday 10:00 a.m. Little Lambs Play Group at Timarron Park 
Saturday 8:00 a.m. Men’s Breakfast 

THIS WEEK 

PRAYERS 

 Pharis Fowler/admitted to Reliant North Houston/July 22. 

 Debi Hix/gallbladder removed/July 22/Memorial Hermann The      
 Woodlands Hospital. 

 Roland Laird/recovering at home after hospitalization. 

 Georgia Meadows/rehab/Room 115 Reliant North Houston/expected to 
 go home July 30. 

  Margie Biggs/back procedure/July 22. 

   Jim Butler, Tom Campbell, Ron Cole, Larry Echols, Morgan       
 Evans, Kelly Malone, Butch  Merriman, Marilyn Pate, Robert 
 Thompson and  Harold  Wade  are battling  cancer. 

  Please remember Linda Alexander, Liz Cole man, Fran Cote,  Caleb 
 Cox, Mary Helen Foster,  Harry Hallows,  Clora Heath,  Shirley 
 Jones, John Kody, Marg ret  Korner, Marjorie Lockwood, Carletta 
 Moore, Beatrice Myers,  Bill Pieper, Kim  Prahl, Michael  Priest, 
 Elizabeth Joan  Webb, Karen Weber,  Joyce Woodard and  Ellouise 
 Zapalac. 

EXPECTANT FAMILIES 

Candice & Matt Fitzgerald 

Mayra & Trent Tadlock 

Allison & Ben Brockman 

Kerri & Gabe Rangel 

Audio CDs of the Be Filled with the Spirit series ordered by 
July 5 are now ready for pickup at the Welcome Center. You 
may still order the series by signing up at the Welcome  
Center. If you prefer, you may order an audio DVD which 
will include all 14 sermons on one disk for your computer. 

Heart of God Bible Challenge! 
Children ages 2 years through 6th grade can find one of the 
“doctors” in white lab coats and recite (or sing!) their 
memory work  assignment of The 12 Tribes of Israel. The 
“doctors” are available between class and worship each 
Sunday. Check the assignment off on the heart chart and 

choose a prize from the nurse’s station! Next week’s assignment is The 
Beatitudes. 

Men’s Luncheon 
Tuesday, August 4 at 11:30 a.m. 

Wings N More 

Golden Agers Lunch Bunch 
Thursday, July 30 

Raising Cane’s 

The Secure Check-in System is activated for children in the        
classes for birth to age 4. The ID Cards are available at the          
entrance to the children’s wing. Please note: For the security of 
our children, the two exit doors are not to be used as entrances 
and must remain locked at all times. 

Parents of 7th-12th Graders! 
Please read the BASIC Bulletin for 

details on youth activities. 

Announcements 

Men’s Softball games resume Tuesday, July 28 at 6:30 
and 8:30 p.m. at Carl Barton Junior Park in Conroe. 

All visitors are invited to be our guests for lunch Sunday, August 

16 in the Chapel Center following the morning worship            

assembly. We look forward to meeting and spending time with 

you! 

Dear Church Family, 

 Thank you for the outpouring of concern in the loss of our grandmother. The 

flowers, cards and calls were so appreciated. You all are a true blessing. 

  Pedro, Lynette, Ryan and Tristan Salazar 

 

 

 

WOCC Family, 

 Thank you so much for your many acts of kindness and love shown to us over 

the past few months during the sickness and passing of my dad. We               

appreciate all of your heartfelt comments, cards, messages, the lovely plant, 

and most of all, your earnest prayers. The Woodland Oaks family has truly been 

a blessing to us. May the Lord continue to bless you in your service to Him. 

  Bob Welch and Family 

Please bring donations of  
juice and cooking spray 

by September 13.  

There are several new nametags on the board across from the        
Welcome Center. Please remember to wear yours when we’re together. 

Weston Michael Stevens was born to Beth and James on July 20. 
Weston weighed 7 pounds, 7 ounces and was 21 inches long.       
Everyone, including big brother Waylon, is doing well. 

The August Men’s Breakfast will be this Saturday, 
August 1 at 8:00 a.m. Please sign up in the foyer if you 
plan to attend. 

The fifth Wednesday night offers opportunity for our youngest men 
to lead singing. If your son would like to participate this      
Wednesday, July 29, please contact Frank Kerze with your son’s 
name and the song he would like to lead. 

Please note the date change for the monthly Game Day. It will 

now meet on the first Thursday of each month from noon to 

3:00 p.m. Bring games to share and join the fun and fellowship! 

All ladies are invited to experience Heart to Home. 
If you are new to this ministry, complete a form at the 

Welcome Center and join us.  


